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The following describes the work of the Senate on this topic since 2018:

In May 2018 the Senate approved motion 17/18-19 adopting the Continuous Improvement and Evaluation of Teaching System, which included a centrally administered midway Student Experience Survey (results only available to instructors) and course-level Instructor Reflection survey (results included in instructors’ files), and forming and charging a standing committee with developing a new end-of-course Student Experience Survey and addressing other issues related to the context, policy, and tools used in teaching evaluation.

In April 2019 the Senate approved motion 18/19-14 to replace ‘Course Evaluations’ with the new ‘Student Experience Surveys’ with learning-focused questions that are aligned with the teaching quality standards of professional, inclusive, and research-informed.

A 2019 United Academics/UO Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) named professional, inclusive, engaged and research-informed teaching standards and baseline conditions for use in formal teaching evaluation. The MOU encourages academic units to translate these standards into their specific disciplinary contexts (see attached Teaching Evaluation Criteria described below).

In Fall 2019 the new Continuous Improvement and Evaluation of Teaching System tools, including the new midway Student Experience Survey (M-SES), end-of-course Student Experience Survey (E-SES) and Instructor Reflection (IR) were deployed campus wide.

The 2018/19 and the 2019/20 Teaching Excellence and Evaluation Community Accelerating the Impact of Teaching (CAIT), with faculty representation from all schools and colleges, conducted proof-of-concept testing and iteration of the Teaching Evaluation Criteria and new Teaching Evaluation Reports for tenure and promotion.

In February 2020 unit/department heads were provided with the Teaching Evaluation Criteria (attached) with instructions regarding the process of unit-level modification in accordance with the August 2019 MOU and 2020 codicil with United Academics.

In September 2020 the Provost’s Office created new reports which were accessed by academic unit managers via Cognos and included in faculty tenure or promotion files for Fall 2020. These new Reports replaced the numerical mean student ratings previously provided by the Registrar’s Office (P&T Reports), as required by section 2.8 of Senate motion 18/19-14.

a) Teaching Overview Report: includes a list of all courses taught during the review period, summary data from numerical student Course Evaluations 2008-2019, and summary data from Student Experience Surveys Fall 2019-present.

b) Teaching Detail Report: includes all completed Instructor Reflections and detailed Student Experience Survey results from all courses as from Fall 2019-present.  


